
Last years Annual Meeting of Munslow parish Council was cancelled due to the Covid Pandemic, so my report will cover some items from 2019-2020 as well as from this year 2020-2021.
This has been a difficult time for everyone, and for the Parish Council the necessity of having to                                               meet remotely was a bit of a challenge, at least to start with. We ended up using Zoom for our monthly meetings which worked reasonably well.

A number of things have been achieved over the last two years. The Parish Council helped fund the installation of the kissing gates which replaced the stiles on the Apostles Way. The work was done by the Footpath Group and David Hardwick of Shropshire Council. The kissing gates have proved to be a success, making it much easier for walkers and those with dogs to travel from Munslow to Aston Munslow and back.

The roll out of the Smartwater Pens went well and Munslow was the first parish in the area to reach the target required by West Mercia Police in order to have the We don’t Buy Crime signs put up  which you can see at the entries to our parish. 

Pot holes in the Car park by The Swan were patched up and the council also supported the CCEG (Corvedale Community Environmental Group) to clear up the undergrowth which was encroaching on the parking space.

The Council has recently applied for and received a grant from Shropshire Council for another VAS  sign to be erected at the northern end of Aston Munslow. This has been ordered and we are waiting for Keir, Shropshire’s contractors, to install the post for it. We are all very concerned about the speed of the traffic passing through our parish on the B4368 and the Council have been and still are, working on ways that can be used to slow the traffic down. We have been consulting with Shropshire Highways and have recently sent them a report, compiled by the parish council, suggesting ways that have been used across the country to slow traffic, some of which might be suitable for use in our parish. We are waiting to hear back from them.
     Another initiative that has been set up with the backing of the parish council is the Speed-watch team. At the moment this is active in Munslow but we are having difficulty getting permission to have it set up in Aston Munslow. Hopefully this problem will be overcome soon.

We have had a number of requests from parishioners regarding damaged road signs and pot holes etc. We have duly reported these to Shropshire Council as soon as we receive them and most of them do eventually get repaired, not so much the pot holes unfortunately. The state of the roads is a problem throughout Shropshire.

Remembrance Day is acknowledged by the Parish Council each year by the laying of a wreath at the War Memorial in Munslow. This last year, although the wreath was laid, there was no gathering of the public due to Covid restrictions.

The idea of having a Defibrillator at the Munslow end of the parish has been discussed at some length. One difficulty was finding a suitable site for it. We now have a possible site which would be in the green telephone box at the Crown Country Inn. This has not been pursued recently due to Covid restrictions but it would be good to hear what the local parishioners think of the idea.

Munslow Council have not raised the Parish Precept this year. This is in consideration of any financial difficulties, due to Covid, that people may be experiencing.

Our previous chairman Buster Evans decided to step down from Munslow Council having joined the Council soon after he and his wife moved here and he was Chairman of this council for about 25 years. Such long service to the community should not go unnoticed and we thanked him at our last meeting with a small gift. I would also like thank all the councillors for their input, work and the giving of their time to council business over the last two years and thank you also to our clerk, Clive Leworthy, who deals with the running of the council and who has guided me through my first two years as Chairman. Unfortunately, we will be losing our Clerk at the end of June, so we will be recruiting for the vacancy with a start date of July 1st.
MPC is here to serve this community and I remind you that we have a 15min public session at the start of our monthly meetings. You are welcome to attend bringing any concerns or ideas you might have.  		Thank you.

